ISSUES PAPER – Review of the future of the ACT taxi and hire car industry.

Thank-you for the opportunity to comment on the above.  Our comments are as follows:-

1)
Deregulation – It appears to us that this may be the first step towards deregulation of the taxi and hire-car industries.   We look forward to your comments including, obviously, any issues raised in the draft report. Please note that we have not developed a position on deregulation so any information that will enable us to be better informed will be appreciated.

2)
Empirical basis of figures – We would appreciate your advice as to whether you can confirm the validity of statistical data provided to you for use in your review.  For the purposes of collaboration, we would also appreciate if you would nominate who provided this data including the methodology used.  We make this request to ensure that your conclusions are based on accurate and scientifically collected data rather than “ball-park” figures that may have become available to the Commission.    We note that the current fare structure is based on an average hiring of $14.17 (see page 4 of Canberra Cabs submission to the ICRC dated May 2001).  This figure is at variance with the figure of $13.149 included on page 24 of Canberra Cabs submission of February 2002.

3) In reference to our previous submission we would appreciate clarification of the actual position of Canberra Cabs. In this paper we noted the following

“We find it difficult to agree with the inclusion of non-fare income in the pricing model (see page 3 of the issues paper). This non-fare income is generated by investment returns and trading incentives paid to operators by Canberra Cabs. The $3895 included in the pricing model has the effect of costing each driver about $40 a week. We respectfully request a re-examination of this factor in any future determinations of fare structures.  We question whether the model should take into account of Canberra Cabs (a Co-operative Society) acting like an investment organisation.  This could well be outside the Co-operative Societies Act. Namely Section 22A and sections 37 (1) (a).”

Whilst we acknowledge our inexperience in participating in matters such as these, we have appreciated the opportunity to have some input.

· Please to not hesitate to contact either of us should you wish to discuss further any of the issues raised or indeed any other concerns you may have.
Kind Regards

Evan Kemp (H-6231-0391)
Dave Ramsay(H 6294-0586; M-0418-661129) 

